
 
The suggestions of the Russian Federation for the first session of the Working Group 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
  
The Government of the Russian Federation welcomes the establishment of the Working Group 
on the issue of human rights and transnational corporations and other business enterprises. As a 
co-sponsor of the resolution A/HRC/17/4 the Government of Russia attaches much importance to 
this issue. 
  
Furthermore, the Russian Federation has several suggestions concerning the thematic priorities 
and activities of the Working Group during its first session in January 2012. 
  
Since at the 17th session of the Human Rights Council the Special Representative of the United 
Nations Secretary General Prof. John Ruggie stipulated the necessity of focusing on vulnerable 
groups of people, Russia would propose considering the issues of human rights and business in 
the context of the violations of the rights of the child (including the rights of the child in an 
armed conflict) and the rights of people with disabilities. 
  
To guarantee the effectiveness of the implementation of the Guiding Principles, the Russian 
Federation suggests that the Working Group should further carry out the pilot projects as those 
already organized by Prof. John Ruggie, including the "Sakhalin Energy" project. 
  
The Government of the Russian Federation expects that the upcoming first session of the 
Working Group on the issue of human rights and transnational corporations and other business 
enterprises will be constructive and fruitful. 
  
Kind regards,  
  
Kristina Sukacheva 
Attache 
Permanent Mission of the Russian Federation  
to the UN Office and other  
International Organizations in Geneva 










